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St Fillan’s Primary School

NEWSLETTER

Term 1 

August 2012

Dear Parents/Carers
It is with great pleasure that I welcome you to School Session 2012/2013 as the newly appointed headteacher to St Fillan’s Primary. I am absolutely delighted to have been gifted such a great school and look forward to working in partnership with - our children, staff, parents, parish and extended school community continuing the journey towards excellence.
As a starting point I am inviting you to ‘Meet the Teachers Evening’ on Thursday 6th September 2012 at 6.30pm. The purpose of this meeting is to present me with the opportunity to say ‘Hello’ and give you the opportunity to meet with your child’s new class teacher. I believe that this is a great way to commence the school year in full partnership with home and school. 
On arrival at the school you are asked to make your way to the assembly hall and I 

will give a brief introduction to the evening. Following this you will have the opportunity to go to your child’s classroom with the class teacher for an ‘informal meeting’. The teacher will give you information about the learning and teaching for the year ahead and present you with the opportunity to view resources and ask any questions you have in relation to supporting learning. If you have any concern regarding your own child then please do not hesitate to make a separate appointment when we will be very happy to discuss this confidentially.

It is recognised that a number of parents have more than one child at the school and obviously want to visit all classes. It would be helpful for yourself if you were in a position to be accompanied by another adult. However, because the evening is ‘informal’, it will still be possible to visit all classes in order to meet with the teacher.
I look forward to meeting those of you who can manage and hopefully this new initiative for St Fillan’s Primary will be a great success in relation to the continuous development of home, school partnership working
‘Please do not bring children to this meeting as it is for parents only’
Curriculum for Excellence

Ensuring a smooth transition for continuous improvement it is my ultimate aim to lead the school to achieve the development priorities set in Session 2011/2012 which were identified through whole school evaluation processes. The main areas stated for development in the School Improvement Plan 2012/2013 include:

Priority 1
Grounds for Learning – Outdoor Learning
Priority 2    
Assessment for Learning - Personal Learning Plans and Transitions
Priority 3     
This is Our Faith   
Priority 4
Literacy 
Priority 5
Numeracy 
Priority 6    
Inclusive Approaches
Priority 7  
Self Evaluation

Throughout the school year our parents/carers will be updated on progress being made in relation to the School Improvement Plan and any other developments that arise as part of on going improvement.
SCHOOL BUSINESS
Welcome New Staff Member:

Miss L. McCready
        We wish her well and hope that she will be very happy at St Fillan’s Primary.
School Uniform
As headteacher, I take great pride in the way our children are presented and although all children at St Fillan’s Primary are wearing school uniform and are smartly presented - there appears to be a variety of versions of the uniform at present. Perhaps, this is something that I would like to discuss with parents at a later date. 

Please ensure that all items of clothing are labelled and your child knows where to find their name. Very often valuable teaching time, clerical and support staff time is ‘swallowed’ up when children mix up or lose items of clothing because they have not been labelled. In the school, at present there is a large number of unclaimed items of clothing which amount to a lot of money. If your child has lost items then you are very welcome to come into the school to check through the lost property to reclaim.
Reminder - PE

Physical Education is an important part of your child’s development and therefore it is not acceptable that children are unable to do PE because they have forgotten their PE kit. Please ensure that your child has their kit with them on the correct days. It is acceptable for Primary 6 and Primary 7 girls to wear black or brown leggings under their shorts if they wish to do so.

Health and Safety - Jewellery

In the interest of Health and Safety we ask that children wear one piece of jewellery to school. Please note also that only stud earrings are allowed - the reason being that hooped or dangling earrings pose a hazard when children are running around playing.
It is Glasgow City Council’s Policy that jewellery is not allowed to be worn during PE lessons. Therefore, I ask that children leave jewellery at home on PE days to avoid upset should an item of jewellery get damaged or lost.

Wet Mornings 

Primary 3 to Primary 7 children will come into the school via the front or back doors and proceed to the Assembly Hall where they will be supervised by Senior Management until 9.00am. Children in Primary 1 and Primary 2 are asked to make their way to the sheltered area where they will be supervised by the janitor and a member of the Senior Management Team until 9.00am. Children who attend the breakfast club will continue to stay indoors.
Health Issues
Please ensure that the school is notified of any health issues that your child may suffer, in order that we can make necessary provision. If your child requires to be allowed out to the toilet frequently please put this in writing for the new class teacher.
Parking
Strathclyde Police have asked us to remind parents of the dangers of inconsiderate parking around the environs of the school. Please see attached letter from Inspector Audrey Hand. 
After School Clubs
Parents will be notified shortly regarding arrangements for After School Clubs. Please note that clubs will not run on Parents’ Evenings.
Visiting Specialists
At the moment arrangements are in place for: 

Mr. E. Foley  

Violin Tuition 

Thursday 23rd August.

Mr R. McCarthy 

Gaelic Football  
Friday 24th August.

Children who are involved in these activities are asked to bring instruments and PE kit on the specified days.

Primary 1 Photographs

The Evening Times will take class photographs on Thursday 23.8.12. It would be really appreciated if all children were presented wearing shirts and ties on this day.  We will inform you when the photographs are going to Press.

Parent Concerns
If you have any concerns regarding your child or other school issues then please do not hesitate to contact the school and I will arrange to meet with you as soon as possible.
Dates for your Diaries

Please find attached a list of events and school holidays which will enable you to plan ahead. If we require to make any changes regarding school events/activities then we will inform you immediately. 
I am sure you will understand that as the terms unfold and I begin to work with all stakeholders on developments and school business there is likely to be future dates for your diaries. 
Working in Partnership

Regards
Yours sincerely

Catherine Penman  
Headteacher

St Fillan’s Primary School                                  
Parent/Carer Comments 
August 2012
	Committed to working in full partnership with parents/carers, it is therefore, extremely important that we present a variety of opportunities to seek your views, thoughts and opinions which will enable us to journey together towards excellence.

Please add any comments you wish to make, sign and return to the school. These comments will form part of whole school evaluation processes for 2012/2013.
Thank you.



Parent’s/Carer’s signature ……………………………………………………………

Date………………………………………………
DATES for YOUR DIARIES
School Events / Meetings

Monday 3. 9.12

Primary 1 Full Time


9.00am – 3.10pm

Thursday 6.9.12

Meet the Teachers Evening
6.30pm
Tuesday 13.11.12

Parents’ Evening (1a)

6.00pm – 8.00pm
Wednesday 14.11.12 
Parents’ Evening (1b)

3.15pm – 5-15pm

Tuesday 21.5.13

Parents’ Evening (2a)

6.00pm – 8.00pm
Wednesday 22.5.13

Parents’ Evening (2b)

3.15pm – 5.15pm

************

Monday 17.12.12

Nativity



P1-P3

Tuesday 18.12.12

Carol Concert


P4-P7

Monday  11.3.13

Residential Outing (Mon-Frid)
Primary 7

Tuesday 18.6.13

Graduation Mass and Ceremony
Primary 7 




Graduation Disco/Beach Party
************

Please add to this list as opportunities unfold. You will be informed of specific arrangements and times shortly.At the beginning of School Session 2013/2014, I will be in a position to present you with a comprehensive list of dates from Day 1. 
Thank you for you patience!

